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NCR RETIREE  NEWS  

LETTER  FROM THE  PRESIDENT  

I 
t was delightful to see the great turnout we had for the thirteenth 

Annual NCR REA meeting held on September 23, 2010 at the 

NCR Country Club. Over 100 members registered and attended 

this important event -- almost a 20% increase over last year!  

We also had two guest speakers who provided informative updates on 

Teradata and NCR. For complete details, please see the article and 

photos on pages 5-7. 

Your Board of Trustees continues to be encouraged with the high level of interest and 

support for the NCR REA organization. Over 80% of our members returned their dues 

in September. Many of you also included a donation, totaling around $3,000. These 

generous contributions will greatly help us defray our operating costs. On behalf of 

the Board of Trustees, we thank you for your ongoing support! 

At the annual meeting, I was privileged to announce that the Board of Trustees has 

approved a reunion event for 2011. Please see the article on page 2 for the initial 

details and mark your calendars NOW! Once again, we thank those who responded to 

the Reunion Survey conducted earlier this year. Your input was greatly appreciated, as 

it helped us determine whether or not to go forward with the reunion plans. 

During our annual planning meeting on October 4, 2010, we elected the following 

individuals for the next term: 

 Officers: Gordon Meister (President); Chuck Stuart (Vice President); Ken Carr 

(Secretary); Vern Henkener (Treasurer) 

 Committee Chairpersons: Chuck Stuart (Memberships); Charlie McGratty 

(Nominating); Bob Barone (Reunion); Gordon Meister (Annual Meeting); Herb 

Maxwell (Communications) 

Your Board and all those who volunteer to create and deliver our programs to you are 

committed to serving our members with quality and timeliness of the key programs. 

On a more somber note, Dick Smith, a trustee since 2009 and good friend, passed 

away on September 27, 2010. Dick gave 44 years of service to NCR before retiring. 

He was well known to the Retail Systems Division over the years, as he handled Cash 

Register Products in the Delivery Coordination area. We shall miss him. 

 

Sincerely, 

Gordon Meister, President 
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NCR REA REUNION  UNDERWAY  
FOR  SEPTEMBER  22 & 23, 2011  

 

 2011 REUNION UNDERWAY !!!  
 

M 
ark your 2011 calendars NOW and plan to join your fellow 

REA members at what is sure to be a gala 

event! 

Next year on September 22 & 23, the NCR 

REA will hold its first two-day reunion since the 

organization’s last homecoming, which took place back 

in 2006. 

The reunion committee, chaired by Bob Barone, is planning a variety of 

activities. For starters: 

 Thursday, September 22 - Reception at the Presidential Banquet Center 

in Kettering, OH. 

 Friday, September 23 - Annual NCR REA Meeting at the beautiful NCR 

Country Club! 

Complete details will follow in our upcoming 2011 newsletters. At that time, 

you will be able to complete and submit a reservation form that specifies the 

reunion activities in which you want to participate. 

We’re anticipating a large turnout, so we hope you can join us!  

 2011 REUNION UNDERWAY !!! 

 

mailto:rea@ncr-rea.org
mailto:steve@writedataservices.com
http://www.writedataservices.com


NCR Ret i ree News  Page 3 

Remember Using Carbon Paper? 

U 
sing carbon paper between two blank sheets 

of paper for many years was the only process 

by which to make copies of a typed or hand-

written document. Anyone who has used 

carbon paper knows how messy it can be. Another NCR 

inventor to the rescue! 

Microencapsulation involves encapsulating a liquid or 

solid into tiny capsules where it is contained for later 

release. An inventor at NCR, Barrett Green, used this 

method to produce the first carbonless paper. The back of 

the top sheet of paper was coated with microcapsules 

filled with an ink-like fluid. The second page was blank. 

Pressure from writing or typing on the first page broke the 

microcapsules, leaving an imprint on the second page. 

The patent for this process was granted in July, 1955. 

Carbonless paper became a must in the business world 

and was the duplication method of choice until its 

usefulness was diminished by the copy machine and later 

the computer printer. Today, 55 years later, carbonless 

paper is still in demand -- especially for forms. 

The next application for microencapsulation was 

scratch-and-sniff advertisements. Greeting card use would 

soon follow. Here’s how it works. When a person 

scratches the card, the capsules break down, releasing 

whatever odor is contained within. The first use of the 

scratch-and-sniff process was a cooperative program 

between NCR and the Dayton Power & Light Company. 

To educate the public on how to recognize gas leaks, 

DP&L mailed these cards to each of its customers. When 

customers scratched the cards, they quickly learned how 

to identify the smell of natural gas.  

Later, the use of microencapsulation that had the 

greatest impact on society was time-released medication. 

This is where aspirin and other medicines were enclosed 

in special microcapsules, which included a shell through 

which the medicine is slowly released instead of all at 

once. Eventually, the process was adapted for use in many 

other products, including detergents, baking products, and 

even the ever popular Mood Ring. 

Famous Sayings Around NCR 

As many people know, Mr. Patterson was famous for 

using sayings, slogans, and quotes to illustrate his position 

on a subject. Following are a few mottoes he felt so 

strongly about that he had them painted on the buildings 

around the NCR campus. Do you remember any of these 

sayings? 

Bldg 1 - ―Good Enough Is The Enemy Of The Best‖  

Bldg 1 - ―Improved Machinery Creates More Demand        

Than It Fills‖  

Bldg 2 - ―We Progress Through Change‖  

Bldg 3 - ―By Hammer And Hand All Arts Do Stand‖  

Bldg 4 - ―Improved Machinery Makes Men Dear And Their 

Products Cheap‖  

Bldg 4 - ―Welfare Work Is Capital And Labor Working 

Together For Each Other’s Benefit‖  

Bldg 4 - ―Man Ought Not To Be Employed At A Task 

Which A Machine Can Perform‖  

Bldg 6 - ―We Are Part Of All We Have Met‖  

Working Conditions Under Close Scrutiny 

When Mr. Patterson purchased the National Manufacturing 

Company in 1884, one of his first tasks was to improve 

working conditions for his factory employees. 

In the factory, the very first day, he had all production 

stopped and had the employees clean their tools and their 

work areas. The men complained that the drinking water 

was bad, so he purchased earthen crocks and kept them 

filled with lemonade. Other changes led to a model 

manufacturing factory of the day.  

Even after the move to the new factory, new problems 

in employee relations presented themselves. In 1892, cash 

registers on a $50,000 order were returned to the factory 

because of mechanical defects. Said Mr. Patterson, ―It was 

all in the attitude of the employees; they had no heart in 

their job.‖ He admitted that even with the many changes he 

had made, while he was busy building the sales 

organization, he had not spent enough time on the factory. 

He moved his desk into the factory and began to find out 

what was wrong. He soon discovered problem conditions, 

many of which he thought had been corrected before the 

move to the new location. Mr. Patterson found he was 

losing skilled workers for no apparent reason. Lighting and 

ventilation were poor: the plant was dingy and unsanitary; 

there was a lack safety features.  He realized, ―You can buy 

head power and hand power, but not heart power; that must 

be earned.‖ He set about earning his employees’ hearts by 

making changes to the working conditions and by 

establishing benefit programs which he placed under the 

heading, ―Welfare Work.‖    

Next, in an upcoming 2011 newsletter, we’ll discuss 

Mr. Patterson’s ―Welfare Work‖ programs, many of which 

were ―first‖ in the Manufacturing Industry. 

DID  YOU KNOW…  B Y  K E N  C A R R ,  R E A  S E C R E T A R Y 



IN  MEMORIAM  
This column depends on your contribution of information about the deaths of your former co-workers and friends who were NCR 
employees.  Please send a copy of the obituary or information to us.   

We extend our sincere sympathy to the families of these former NCR employees. 

Alford, Darrell, 74, Henrico, VA 07 Sept 10  Heinrich, Robert C., 85, Beavercreek, OH, 28 July 10 

Britain, Charles, 87, Kettering, OH, 08 Sept, 10  Huffman, Jack F., 86, Enon, OH 07 June 10  

Courtney, Kenneth Jr., 66, Lilburn, GA, 01 Aug 10 Ishmael, Emerson H., 85, Englewood, OH, 17 May 10 

Cunning, Patrick H. Jr, 88, Reno, NV, 06 June 10 Partridge, John V.B., 80, Santa Fe, NM, 02 Aug 10 

Dickinson, John C. Jr, 81, Dayton, OH, 08 Oct 10 Schmidt, Frank, 82, Hackettstown, NJ, 17 July 10 

Ernst, Frederick C., 68, 24 July 10   Smith, Richard A., 82, Dayton, OH, 27 Sept 10 

Fueger, Leon, 80, Germantown, TN, 23 July 10  Tannreuther, Janet K., 79, Farmersville, OH, 07 Sept 10 

Foster, Roland, 78, Miamisburg, OH, 01 Nov 10 Tarrant, Iorwerth (Taff), 80, St. Catharines, Ontario,  

Guiney, Donald James, 80, Lake Placid, FL, 28 Oct 10    Canada, 18 Sept 10 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 

Abondolo, Bob, Crestwood, KY 

Baines,  T. E. (Teb), Middletown, OH 

Ballmann, David L., Kettering, OH 

Brady, Tom, Dayton, OH 

Cline, Ralph C., Centerville, OH 

Davenport, Tom, Centerville, OH 

Davies, Jerry, Seattle, WA 

Dickinson, John R., Citrus Heights, CA 

Fitzsimons, Raymond (Ray), Madison, CT 

Horne, Todd, Kettering, OH 

Mansfield, Warren, Springboro, OH 

McCaskill, Carl R., Somerville, TN 

McLain, Henry, Centerville, OH 

Murphy, Gloria, Beavercreek, OH 

Nolen, Zane F., Lebanon, OH 

Ormerod, Ian, Solihull, England 

Pioli, Louis P. (Lou), York, PA 

Pummill, Richard, Bellbrook, OH 

Sacco, David A. (Dave), Beavercreek, OH 

Snyder, William E. (Bill), Miamisburg, OH 

Streithorst, Jerry, Bellbrook, OH 

Toberen, Don, Kettering, OH 

Wheeler, Jack T., Kettering, OH 

Winans Reiser, Laurie, Troy, OH 

Woodard, Timothy, Germantown, OH 

Young, Gilbert, Lubbock, TX 

Young, James, Port St. Lucie, FL 

 

WELCOME BACK! 

Carroll, Winchell S. (Win), Bryn Mawr, PA 

Kappel, Rick & Alicia, Xenia, OH 
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RECAP  OF  THE  THIRTEENTH  ANNUAL  REA 
MEETING  FESTIVITIES ,  SEPTEMBER  2010  

T 
he thirteenth annual NCR REA meeting was held on Thursday, September 23, 2010 at the NCR 

Country Club. This year, 110 people attended, which is 20 more than in 2009.  

Of the 95 people who stayed for lunch, 17 participated in a post-luncheon tour of the NCR 

Archives (Downtown Dayton), and 13 competed in the annual putting contest (see winners on 

page 6). You could say it was a fabulous afternoon filled with fun and camaraderie.  

Informative Presentations 
After REA President Gordon Meister’s eloquent introduction and State of the REA, attendees were 

privileged to hear from two guest speakers, including Bruce Langos, Chief Operating Officer, Teradata 

Corporation, and Richard Arnold, Vice President, Global Field Marketing, NCR Corporation. 

Mr. Langos had over 30 years of service with NCR before joining Teradata during 

the spinoff in 2007, and also shared with us how proud he is of his father who 

worked at NCR for 40 years! During his presentation, he shared some very 

compelling information. For example: 

 Gartner Group has named Teradata the leading provider of Data Warehousing solutions. 

 Teradata is the last remaining ―independent‖ Data Warehousing company. 

 They maintain over 1000 customers and 7000 employees worldwide with no outsourcing. 

 The company has no debt, and maintains significant cash reserves. 

 Company officials anticipate 30-33% growth over the next five years. 

Currently, the company is constructing a two-building complex just south of Dayton and plans to stay in 

the Dayton area. 

Mr. Arnold’s presentation covered NCR’s position in its traditional retail and financial 

markets, both of which remain strong despite the current economy. In addition, the 

company is focusing considerable attention on fast-growing markets like transportation, hospitality, 

medicine, entertainment, and gaming. Because of the continuing growth in all areas of consumer activity, 

NCR is now focusing a lot of marketing research on its customers’ customers. 

Because Mr. Arnold started his NCR career in the Dayton sales office, he expressed his pride in NCR’s 

history as a Dayton-based company. He also indicated that photos and other historical items are 

prominently displayed in the company’s new Georgia facilities, and that considerable information on 

NCR’s history and legacy is included in the orientation material provided to new hires. 

Following the presentations, Mr. Meister announced the REA’s appreciation for three retiring trustees, and 

announced nominations for four new trustees. For complete details, photos, and bios, see page 8. 

As a major highlight of the meeting, we announced that an NCR REA reunion will be held in Dayton, OH 

on September 22 & 23, 2011. Although complete reunion details will be provided in upcoming 

newsletters, please plan NOW to be with us next year!!!! We hope you can make this grand event! 
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THE  THIRTEENTH  ANNUAL  MEETING  IN  
LIVING  COLOR  

 

Gordon Meister gives  

The State of the REA 

OUR 2010 PUTTERS 

A PACKED HOUSE! 

REGISTRATION  

YOUR EDITOR & HIS GUEST 

A SUPERB LUNCH! 

FORE! 

Dick Arnold gives 
presentation on the new 

NCR in Duluth, GA 

STRIKE A POSE 

        1st Place:  Jim Toung  

       2nd Place: Jim Butts  

       3rd Place: Vern Henkener 
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THE  THIRTEENTH  ANNUAL  MEETING  IN  
LIVING  COLOR  (CONTINUED)  

  

BRUCE LANGOS presents 
Teradata 

WHAT A GREAT TIME !!!! 
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WELCOME NEW REA BOARD MEMBERS!  

 

 

 

 

D 
uring the proceedings at the Annual NCR REA meeting in September, REA President, Gordon Meister, 

announced the retirement of three trustees, including: Peg Butts (six years service), Jim Carroll (three 

years service), and Howard Reams (three years service). Mr. Meister recognized the retired trustees 

with much congratulations, then presented them with gifts of appreciation. Next, Mr. Meister presented 

and inducted the NCR REA’s four new trustees. Following are their profiles. WELCOME GENTLEMEN! 

Lew Cluxton started with NCR in June, 1951. He began in the Overseas Department, working in the Overseas Sales 

Promotion for Accounting Machines, and later for Electronic computers, including 304, 315, 390 and 449. He 

became Manager of 390 sales for International Division. Later, he was appointed Regional Coordinator for 

marketing efforts in Latin America, and served as Director of Operations and Administration for the Latin America 

Region. Lew’s last assignment was in Product Management, covering the product launch of the Decision Mate 

computer line. Lew retired from NCR in March, 1985. 

 

Greg Jump started his NCR career in late 1976. He began in the CI/MEG marketing division of what was then the 

United States Data Processing Group (USDPG). From 1980 - 1992, Greg worked in the Field Support and Customer 

Services divisions, supporting operating systems software on a variety of NCR computer systems. From 1992 - 2000, 

he managed the Dayton Operating Systems Support group and helped turn out the lights on operations at the NCR 

Technical Education Center near the Dayton Mall. From 2001 - 2002, he worked in the Worldwide Customer 

Services Process Quality Management organization. Finally, from 2003 - 2010, he worked for the Customer 

Electronic Interface group, which was responsible for establishing data connections to customers, subcontractors, and 

business partners. After 34 years, Greg ended his NCR career on March 31, 2010.  

 

Charlie McGratty joined NCR in 1971 as a computer salesman in the Queens branch office. He worked as an 

Account Manager and District Manager in Long Island, New York City, and Newark, NJ until he transferred to 

Dayton in 1985. In Dayton, he worked for Hugh Lynch’s General Systems Division as the Program Director for Unix 

systems. He chaired the Unix Resource Team and was very involved with the NCR Tower family of systems.  

Following a year on loan to the Europe Group as Marketing Director for ITX systems, Charlie transferred to E&M 

Columbia in 1988 as Director of Product Management. He returned to Dayton in 1992 as Marketing Manager in the 

Pacific group. Following the AT&T acquisition, he worked in Worldwide Product Marketing before taking early 

retirement in 1996. He was the Director of Product Management for Gasper Corporation when NCR acquired that 

company, and managed both product management and marketing for Gasper until 2004. 

 

Dan Taylor started his NCR career in Dayton on November 25, 1961. He worked in the following organizations: 

Site Preparation, US Marketing (1961 – 1973); Corporate Real Estate (1973 – 1979); Facilities Planning, US Group 

(1979  - 1985). In May, 1985, Dan left NCR, then returned in May, 1988. Next, he worked in USG Facilities 

Planning (1988 – 1994), then in Property Management Services, Corporate (1994 – 1998). In 1998, Dan’s job was 

outsourced, so he retired. He has spent the last 12 years working at NCR as a Property Management contractor.  

Lew Cluxton Greg Jump Charlie McGratty Dan Taylor 
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NCR REA MEMBERS  VISIT  THE  NCR 
ARCHIVE  MUSEUM . . .  B Y  S T E V E  W I C I N S K I ,  E D I T O R   

F 
ollowing the REA meeting at the NCR Country Club, 

a group of attendees headed to downtown Dayton to 

visit the NCR Archive, which is a museum-like 

warehouse located at Monument and St. Clair streets. 

To view the museum’s official web site, point your 

browser to www.daytonhistory.org.  

Upon our arrival, we were greeted by our tour guide, Mr. Jeff 

Opt, one of the museum’s historians / archivists. Mr. Opt led us 

to the third floor for our initial briefing about the NCR 

collection. We then headed up to the fifth floor to begin the 

official tour. 

Cash Registers and other Artifacts Galore! 

Needless to say, this place is amazing! What we saw was unbelievable. There were one-of-a-kind cash 

registers, prototype registers never seen before, used registers that were formerly owned and donated. 

There were hundreds (maybe even thousands) of old pictures, beautiful men’s and women’s clothing dating 

back from the late 1800s and early 1900s -- all retrieved from Moraine Farm and other NCR facilities. We 

even saw Mr. Patterson’s old desk, which was huge, and much much more!  

To really grasp all the history this place has to offer, you need to go through the archive multiple times. 

Although Mr. Opt conducted a thorough and comprehensive tour augmented by his wealth of knowledge, 

the details are simply overwhelming and very worth studying!  

If you would like to know more about the official museum and the NCR Archives, feel free to email Mr. 

Jeff Opt at: jopt@daytonhistory.org. You can also reach him by calling: 937-293-2841 ext. 116. 

NCR HISTORY AT ITS BEST! 

 

NCR ARCHIVE TOUR ATTENDEES 

http://www.daytonhistory.org
mailto:jopt@daytonhistory.org
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TID-BITS FROM  OUR  MEMBERS 

Oral History Program 

Several years ago, the NCR REA, in cooperation with the Dayton History 

organization, administered an Oral History Program which involved recording verbal 

interviews with current and retired employees about their personal NCR experience. 

So far, 75 employees have participated. Although the program went dormant for a 

couple years, Dayton History would like to re-instate the initiative by conducting 

interviews beginning in 2011.    

Every NCR person has a story to tell, especially you! We would like to hear your 

stories, narratives, and anecdotes that made your NCR experience what it was. The 

recorded interviews will become part of the NCR Archive. 

If you would like to participate in this program, contact Ken Carr at 937-293-2244, or email him at 

kenc032@aol.com. At that time, Ken will provide all the details to get you started. 

Annual Retirees Holiday Luncheon 

Date:  Wednesday, December 15, 2010 

Location: MCL Cafeteria, 4485 Far Hills Ave., Kettering, OH  45429 

Time:  11:30 AM 

Contact: Henry (Hank) Neitman at (937) 426-1335 or 

  Jim Heuker at (937) 836-3437 or jheuk46@juno.com for reservations 

  and other details. 

NCR Signage From the Dayton World Headquarters Building 

So what exactly happened to the big NCR 

signage from the NCR WHQ building? Well, 

some thought it went to Atlanta, GA while 

others thought it was scrapped. Neither is true. 

Evidently, the sign resides at Dayton’s Carillon 

Park, so it’s in the good hands of the Dayton 

History folks and owned by the NCR 

Corporate Archive. Although details are 

unofficial, we believe the sign will become 

part of the park’s new Heritage Center’s 

exhibits. 

We don’t know the identity of the man in the 

picture, but this shot gives you some idea how 

large this sign really is! 

mailto:kenc032@aol.com
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TID-BITS FROM  OUR  MEMBERS  (CONT) 

 

Our Friends in Clemson 

 
 

Pictures taken at the NCR Upstate / Clemson Group luncheon held in Easley, SC on Oct. 1, 2010.   
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NCR REA RETIREE  BECOMES  AUTHOR  

T 
om Fulks has written and published his second book: HERESY? The Five 

Lost Commandments. It is about a graduate school social science seminar 

where one of the doctoral candidates reveals his epiphany of five 

commandments that, when added to the Ten Commandments, would 

constitute natural law for humankind. The other candidates thoroughly research these 

new commandments and report on whether each is valid or not.  

  

Tom’s first book was UNDER WRAPS: one soldier’s hidden diary of WWII by the late 

Jay Coffman with Tom Fulks. Coffman was Tom’s uncle who kept a diary of his 

adventures during World War II in the Pacific theater of action. Keeping a diary was a 

court-martial offense during that war, so Coffman hid the notes containing his diary 

until after the war. Even then, he only shared the diary with his siblings until his death in 1960 of 

complications from the malaria he contracted in the war. Fulks discovered the diary in 1999 and researched 

the information in it until having the book published in 2004. Tom and his wife Barb visited the South 

Pacific, especially Tonga, to research the diary and take photographs for the book. Tom wrote the Preface, 

Introduction, footnotes and endnotes, Epilogue, and a section on WWII history—about one-third of the 

book’s text. UNDER WRAPS was received with critical acclaim. 

 

Fulks worked at NCR for 40 years, retiring with the group on February 8, 1994. He began his NCR career at 

the University of Cincinnati work-study program while he earned his degree in Engineering. He spent most 

of his career in various product-development assignments, including four years at the Clemson facility. Tom 

also worked for a time in European Marketing, and finished his career in corporate Quality Assurance. He 

worked with and knew many people at numerous NCR sites. 

  

Fulks has three more books in the works. One is about remarkable figures of the 20th century. Another is 

about the momentous change in America’s culture in 1950. Yet another is a prequel to the current book 

HERESY? 

  

Currently, Tom is recuperating from heart bypass surgery at his home in Sarasota County. His wife, Barbra 

Fulks, is also an NCR veteran, with over 25 years of service.. 

  

Tom Fulks is just one example of how NCR retirees have taken up second careers. He has offered to 

personally sign a copy of his recent book -- especially for NCR retirees. Feel free to contact him by email at 

tomfulks@aol.com. 

 

 

 

mailto:tomfulks@aol.com


State City Name Venue Date/Time Contact 

AZ 
Tucson  Village Inn  

Restaurant 

1st Monday  Dick Vail 

rivail@cox.net 

CA 

San Diego NCR / 

Teradata 

Retirees of 

San Diego 

Remington Club 

Rancho Bernardo 

16925 Hibera Dr. 

2nd Wednesday 

of month except 

Jul, Aug at 

1:00p.m. 

Gerry Mikas 

858-951-0155 

mikas@cox.net 

CO 
Colorado 

Springs / 

Pueblo 

 Perkins Restaurant 

5190 N. Academy 

1st  Friday of 

month at 8:30 

a.m. 

Fred Miller 

719-578-5182 

CT 
Orange  Chip’s Restaurant 

321 Boston Post Road 

2nd Tues each 

month 8:30 a.m. 

Jim Lash  

jameslash@snet.net 

FL Estero  Perkins Restaurant 

20320 Grande Oaks 

Shoppes Blvd 

2nd Thursday 

each month at 

11:30 a.m. 

Tom Schoenheider 

239-498-8773 

tomsonly@comcast.net 

GA Atlanta The NCR 

Lunch Bunch 

Golden Corral 

Hwy 138 

Conyers 

2nd Wednesday 

of even months 

at 11:30 a.m. 

Roy Greenway rlg109177@yahoo.com 

Cal McBroom 109487cm@bellsouth.net 

John Hughes johughes7@aol.com 

IL Chicago NCR Pizza 

Night Group 

Riggio’s Restaurant 

7530 W. Oakton 

1st Thursday 

each month 

at 6:30 p.m. 

Alan J. Helstern 

ALHEL@aol.com 

IL Chicago Aurora 

Breakfast 

Group 

 No regular 

schedule 

Mike Ederati 

ederati@juno.com 

IL Chicago X-NCR 

salesmen 

Stimac’s Restaurant 

4843 Butterfield Rd.  

3rd Tuesday 

each month at 

noon 

John Roche 773-445-0336 

Gene Gallagher 630-986-9006 

IN Evansville  Cracker Barrel 

8215 Eagle Lake Drive 

1st Tuesday each 

month 7 a.m. 

Jim Bryan   jrbryan@sbcglobal.net 

IN Indianapolis  MCL Cafeteria 

3630 S. East St. 

2nd Tuesday 

each month at 

6:00 p.m. 

Harry Kuhn 317-862-4408 

cnhkuhn@hotmail.com 

MD Baltimore  VFW 6506  

8777 Philadelphia Rd. 

Rosedale 

Wed. every 

month except 

Dec. at 5 p.m. 

Nelson Bengel 410-557-7302 

nelsben@aol.com 

MA Pembrooke Boston  

Retirees 

Friendly’s Restaurant 

Rte 139 off Rte 3 exit 12 

1st and 3rd 

Tuesday 8:30am 
Clyde Baker 

clyde.baker@juno.com 

MA Metheun  McDonald’s  

Pelham St. 

Breakfast every 

Tuesday at 8  

Richard Bates 603-394-7760 

R.richardbates@comcast.net 

MI Lansing NCR445 Flapjack Restaurant        

1601 S. Waverly  

Second Monday 

every month 

8:30 am 

Tom Simmons 517-647-4469 

k8tes@sbcglobal.net 

MI Grand Rapids NCR440 Bob Evans 

Walker & I96 

1st Tuesday each 

month at 8 a.m.  

Brad DeVries 616-901-7048 

bradforddevries@yahoo.com 

CA L EN DAR  OF  ONGO IN G  EV ENT S  



State City Name Venue Date/Time Contact 

MI McComb 

Township 

 McDonald’s 

45700 N. Gratiot 

Every Tuesday 

morning 

Lee Brown 810-791-2061 

20812 Lantz Street 

MI Saginaw  Sullivan’s Restaurant 

5235 Gratiot Ave. 

2nd Tuesday 

each month at 

8:30am 

R. J. (Mickey) McDonald 

989-781-1556 

NE Omaha  HY-VEE Grocery 

108th and Fort St. 

1st Thursday 

each month at 

7:30am 

Henry Lokke  3815 N. 100th St. 

Omaha, NE 68134 (402)571-6467 

NJ Central  Ye Cottage Inn 

149 W. Front St. 

Keyport 

3rd Thursday 

each month 

except June, July, 

August 

Bernie Ondrey 

bondrey102@verizon.net 

NJ Saddle Brook Northeastern 

Retail & 

Accounting 

Marriott Hotel 

Saddle Brook 

Every 2-3months Anthony J. Pilato 

516-561-1144 

pilato9@optonline.net 

NM Albuquerque  Furrs Cafeteria 

Wyoming Mall 

First Wednesday 

each month at 

12:30 p.m. 

Marc LaChey 505-275-2331 

Marc.lachey@att.net 

NC Charlotte  Carolina Prime Steak 

House, 225 East 

Woodlawn Road 

3rd Tuesday each 

month at 9:00am  

Walt Miller 704-844-6488 or 

mymabe@aol.com  or 

Ralph Weddington 704-366-7226 

OH Dayton Former R&D 

employees  

NCR Country Club 

Reservations suggested 

4th Wednesday 

each month 

Carl Wick 937-433-1352 

cfwick@aol.com 

OH Dayton E&M Dayton Marion’s Pizza 

Patterson and Shroyer  

2nd Saturday of 

March and Oct 

11:30—3:00 p.m. 

Ray Roppel 513-777-4399 

rkroppel@fuse.net 

OH Dayton 3rd Party 

Maintainability/ 

Support and 

El Rancho Grande 

2008 Alex Road, W. 

Carrollton 

1st Tuesday of 

each Month 

To ENSURE SPACE, Notify: Chuck Dulaney 

cpmkd@sbcglobal.net  

John Teserovitch jmteser@yahoo.com or 

PA Harrisburg  Peachtree Rest 

&Lounge 

251 N Progress Ave. 

Last Tuesday 

each month at 

9:00am 

Dick Eberly 

rjegolf@verizon.net 

RI Cranston  MISS CRANSTON DINER 

1224 Oaklawn Ave. 

Every Tuesday at 

8:30 a.m. 

Don Culton 401-942-5594 

Dfc-jr@cox.net 

SC Columbia ROMEO (Retired 

Old Men Eating 

Out) 

Brunches  

1208 Knox Abbot Dr 

Cayce 

2nd Thursday 

each month at 

9:00 a.m. 

Frank Thrower 803-356-5067 

trky@windstream.net 

SC Greenville  Flat Rock Grille  

Woodruff Road 

Saturday noon 

every 2-3 months 

Ted Webb  864-234-7869 

w4ne@juno.com 

TX Austin  McDonalds 

183 & Braker 

1st Monday each 

month 9am 

James Tackett 

James.tph@sbcglobal.net 

WA Tacoma  Ma’s Place 

Near South Hill Mall 

 

Every Tuesday at 

9:00 a.m. 
 

 

WI 
Milwaukee  Mayfair Mall  

Food Court 

 

2nd Tuesday 

each month at 

9:00 a.m. 

Don Eggert 414-453-8424 

degg12@sbcglobal.net 

Canada Vancouver, 

BC 

XNCRs Group  Lunch 1st 

Tuesday each 

month  

Dick Phillips 604-526-8721 

dick_phillips@telus.net 

mailto:Dulaney--cpmkd@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Dulaney--cpmkd@sbcglobal.net
mailto:jmteser@yahoo.com
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DAYTON NCR HISTORY 

Dayton Daily News Article 

http://www.daytondailynews.com/news/dayton-news/rare-

photos-from-daytons-past-available-online-

996243.html?cxtype=rss_ece_all 

 

 
  

F.Y.I.  

 

Important Contacts 

 

NCR Benefits Center 

P. O. Box 770003 

Cincinnati, OH  45250-0071 

800-245-9035 

TDD# 800-610-4015 

http://netbenefits.fidelity.com 
 

United Health Care 

800-889-2535 

Http://www.myuhc.com 
 

Medicare 

800-MEDICARE (633-4227) 

http://www.medicare.gov 
 

Social Security 

800-772-1213 

http://www.socialsecurity.gov 
 

NCR Corporation 

937-445-5000 

http://www.ncr.com 

 

Teradata Corporation 

800-242-4800 

Http://www.teradata.com 

 

NCR Stockholder Account Inquiries 

Mellon Investor Services 

85 Challenger Road 

Overpeck Centre 

Ridgefield, NJ 07660 

800-627-2303 

shrrelations@melloninvestor.com 

http://www.melloninvestor.com 

CLIP and SAVE 

MARK HURD RESIGNS FROM HP! 

Dayton Daily News article:  

http://www.daytondailynews.com/business/former-ncr-ceo-hurd-

resigns-from-hp-following-investigation-848550.html  

TechCrunch article: 

http://techcrunch.com/2010/08/06/hp-ceo-mark-hurd-resigns/ 

MOVING?   

Don’t forget to tell us your new address so we can 

ensure you continue to receive your newsletter.  

Email to newsletter@ncr-rea.org or write to: NCR 

REA, P. O. Box 218, Germantown, OH 45327. 

WANT TO RECEIVE YOUR 

NEWSLETTERS AND REA 

DIRECTORY ONLINE? 

If you would like to start receiving the NCR Retiree 

News and directory online to view and/or print 

directly from the web instead of receiving hard 

copy, please let us know.  

http://www.daytondailynews.com/news/dayton-news/rare-photos-from-daytons-past-available-online-996243.html?cxtype=rss_ece_all
http://www.daytondailynews.com/news/dayton-news/rare-photos-from-daytons-past-available-online-996243.html?cxtype=rss_ece_all
http://www.daytondailynews.com/news/dayton-news/rare-photos-from-daytons-past-available-online-996243.html?cxtype=rss_ece_all
http://www.daytondailynews.com/business/former-ncr-ceo-hurd-resigns-from-hp-following-investigation-848550.html
http://www.daytondailynews.com/business/former-ncr-ceo-hurd-resigns-from-hp-following-investigation-848550.html
http://techcrunch.com/2010/08/06/hp-ceo-mark-hurd-resigns/
mailto:newsletter@ncr-rea.org?subject=From NCR Retiree News Online
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NCR REA, Inc. 

P. O. Box  218 

Germantown, OH 45327-0218 

www.ncr-rea.org 

 

 

As this year draws to a close, so 

does NCR’s 126-year legacy in 

Dayton, Ohio.  

At this time, it is more than fitting 

for us to reflect on all the good times 

we had and the life-long 

relationships we established through 

this great company. And even 

though 2010 marks the end of an era, 

we’ll always know we were part of 

something great and something that 

made a difference. That something 

was and continues to be NCR 

Corporation. 

Farewell NCR Dayton. 

  
NCR World Headquarters, Dayton, Ohio - 2010 


